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Embassy Message 

6 July 1995 

To all Members of the British Club 

V.l Day Service of Remembrance and Commitment Kanchanaburi - Sunday 20 August J 995 

The British Embassy is leading on local arrangements to commemorate the end of World War 11. 
A Service of Remembrance and Commitment will be held in the Commonwealth War Graves 
Cemeteries of Kanchanaburi on Sunday 20 August beginning at 1O.00am. The Ambassadors and 
nationals of Commonwealth Missions resident in Bangkok plus the US and Netherlands 
Ambassador and nationals have been invited to attend. 

There will be a service, conducted by the Reverend Michael Forrer of Christ Church, Bangkok, 
concluding with a wreath laying ceremony. This will be fo llowed by a shorter service and wreath 
laying in the cemetery at Chung Kai with light refreshments available afterwards . 

Dress wi ll be lounge suit and fa milies are most welcome to attend. 

Anyone who is intending to go is asked to contact the General Manager of the British Club so 
that thc Embassy can be alerted to the likely numbers. 

Yours sincerely. 

Colonel.l .D. Fielden MBE 
Defence Attache 
Bri tish Embassy 

The Club will be represented at this ceremony and will be laying a wreath. on behalf o r all 
members and staff, as a mark of respect, on thi s 50th anniversary ofV.l Day, to all those who lost 

their lives and all those who sutfe red as a result of World War II . 
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The Club Membership, Management and Staff 
wish to record their regrets at the passing of 

HRH The Princess Mother 
and extend their sympathies to 

The Royal Household and the Thai People. 



From the Manager 

" 

July has really been a pretty quiet month at the Club with so 
many people away and it looks like August will be similar. It was 
disappointing that we had to cancel so many of the planned 
Children's activities in the holidays but if the children are not here 
then there is not much we can do! Certainly there appears to be 
far more people away for the Summer this year than there were 
at this time last year. Never mind it is a good time for us to get 
some necessalY housekeeping done to get ready for the silly 
season in November and December. 

There have been a number of groups who have expressed an 
interest in taking over from Bea and looking after the 'Outpost' magazine in the future. The 
plan is to maintain, indeed improve on the current quality and style of the magazine, but 
to reduce the cost to the Club, hopefully to nil! Believe it or not certain of the groups who 
have applied for the job hold out this promise. The Committee will hopefully select the 
successor to Bea in August and the new (or the newest 'Outpost'!) should be out in 
October. All things being equal! 

A few more Reciprocal Clubs to add to the list are shown in this edition. We now have a 
really extensive network of Reciprocal Clubs all round the World. The full list (as at March 
1995) is in the Club Hand Book and the new additions have been shown in the 'Outpost' 
as they are agreed. Details of the facilities offered by all these Clubs are held in the office. 
As a member of the British Club you can use anyone of these Clubs at no charge. All you 
need to do is to contact Khun Koong, the membership secretary, at the British Club and 
tell her which Club or Clubs you wish to visit and over what periods, we then give you a 
letter of introduction for these Clubs. Many of our Reciprocal Clubs offer well-priced 
accommodation in the velY heart of the major cities of the World. If you do decide to visit 
one of these Clubs perhaps you could even write a few lines on your impressions for 
'Outpost', so that other members may benefit from your experiences? 

Lastly to all those who have been away, welcome home, it will be good to see you back at 
the Club! 

David Viccars 
General Manager 
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From the Editor 

Dear Readers. 

Welcome back from your summer hols. where-ever you have been . I-lope you had a lovely time' 
For those of you who were leti behind in Bangkok. was it nice and qu iet? 

We went to the land of make-be lieve, the USA. but more about that next ti me. Jet-lagged and all we 

,-~., 

11.1 I 

proceeded to go back to work the next day, and boy 
oh boy, noth ing had changed . 
You must have all had the lette r stati ng that I am 
res igning from Outpost, hopefully someone else will 
enj oy this j ob as much as I have in the last few 
yea rs. Maybe some of you readers w ill rea li se that 

.', r it is time to have some members input in Outpost, 
" a ll the more interest ing to read other peoples views 

., ...... L I. in your own mag! 

',' it,"';' .. : :', ' 
"'~':":':~: :: ,~' ," , 

Thi s w ill be me in a fe w months {-i'om now, 

re laxatio n here I come '! A lady of le isure ... 

Maybe '! 

Thi s month the usual contributi ons from the sports 
sections, few advertisements (where are you, all you 
loya l companies??) And the usual BG babb le on 
about nothing much . 
BUT' .... an exi ting new page an nouncing a major 
competition may catch your eye . Look flilther on in 

" this magazine and spot the chance to win a ho liday 
for two in exotic location, free and fo r nothing. All 
you have to do is what you have been doing all thi s 
time onl y do it a li ttle more and a little more 
conv inc ing ly. Propose a New Member to the C lu b 
and your nam e will be entered in a Lucky Draw' 
What ca n be eas ier than telling your frie nds ' and 
bus iness re lations about this wonderful oas is 
between Suriwong and Silom. Surrounded by tower 
blocks th ere is this love ly co lonia l white building, 

our own members C lub, yes of course I am speak in g about the Brit ish Cl ub, or have you not been for such 
a long tim e yo u 'd actuall y forgotten what it was li ke? Do you remember go ing there the fi rst tim e? I 
remember it we ll , my hu sband had bcen to the New Members N ight and I was babys itting the ch ildren in 
the hotel. A week or so later when we had our temporary cards I took the children to Silom for a swim . We 
entered the di ,ty Soi next to the hote l and the thought crossed my mind " this is not very nice", but then when 
we went through the gates (p robably open at that time) and saw the sparkl ing white C lu b house, the g reen 
lawn, the blue pool, the sa las etc, my mind was soon changed. We used the C lu b an awfu l lot in those days, 
Joe played rugby, squash. we went fo r a sunbathe and swim, a mea l, just to meet our friends on a Friday 
night. Unfo rtunate ly, we are the same as a lot of members now, w ith work pressures and traffic jams, the 
thought of trave ling fo r one hour and a half to the C lu b is just too much. Our reso luti on is to go more olien 
.... what about yo urs '???"? 

See you next month, 

/3ea Grun we ll 
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New Members 

A particularly lively New Members Night was held in the Churchill Bar on Monday 
3 July. It could have been the Chairman's brief words of welcome to the Club 
which jollied people along, but, truth to tell, in spite of the wit and wisdom 
displayed by the Chairman, it was more likely to have been the free kegs of 
Carlsberg beer donated by Khun Charoen Sirivadhanabhakdi, the Chairman of the 
TCG group of companies which includes Carlsberg, which made this a particularly 
lively evening! (Shame I was not there, thanks to David for taking over and having 
a wonderful time gulping Carlsberg and "interviewing" new members, I look 
forward to next month!! Bea). 

James Lawden is a parmer with Freshfields 
Ltd, a law company. He has been in Bangkok 
for one month and arrived from Tokyo 
where he was for 3 years. He is single. 

"" 
Paiboon Nalinthangkurn is the Senior 
Investment Analyst for WI Carr Far East 
Limited, he is a bachelor and a keen golfer. He 
graduated from University in the USA. 

Charoen Sirivadhanabhakd i is the 
Chairman of the TCC group of companies' including Carlsberg 
beer. He is executive director of a range of other major 
companies in Thailand, Senator and adviser to the Government 
sitting on various boards and advisory groups. He is married to 
Khunying Wanna and as 5 grown·up children. 

Chote Soph,anpanich is the Chairman of CS Capital and Greenspot 
(Thailand) Ltd, and a Director of the Bangkok Bank. He is married 
to Khunying Kalaya, they have 4 children. Chote likes tennis and 
golf. 
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New Members 

Katrina Dockerty is the daughter of long standing member 
Terry Dockerty and works for Maersk. She is not married 
(but with her looks it won't 
be long!). 

Last month I was a bit 
mixed up and told you that one photograph possibly showed 
Carl and Hilary Ollsen in which case they had one shave, I 
son and Carl works for the Standard Chartered Bank. Now, 
the Ollsen bit was right, I don't know about the shave bit, 
but that is probably why I am looking for another job now! 

Neil and Gillian Verga have been in Bangkok for over a year 
and have at last got round to joining, they know many 
members socially. Neal is Vice President for Thana One 
Finance and Securities and enjoys Rugby and Tennis. 

Peter Griffiths is the President of MPC Card Co Ltd and is 
married to Pauline. He plays golf, tennis and bridge. They 

'J have been in Bangkok for a few nlol1ths. 

Matthew and Suraporn Foran and Jonah Foran. Matthew 
(right) is married to Suraporn and works as the Director of 
Studies at ICLS. They have one child and have lived in 
Bangkok for a few years. Matthew enjoys rugby. Jonah Foran 
(left) is Matthew's brother and came along to join the Club 
at the same time. He is a bachelor and the Senior Graphic 
Designer at Creative Partnership. He enjoys playing soccer. 



New Members 

John and Christina Nelsen have recently moved to Bangkok 
to open up an office for NatWest Markets. He enjoys 
rugby, golf and tennis. This is their first time in Asia. 

Peter and Antoinetta 
Smedley, British and Dutch resp. He is the project 
manager for Motorola. They have two young children, 
Peter likes rugby. They have been in Bangkok for a couple 
of months. 

Juthamas Thansantikul is the daughter of long standing 
member Khun Nitat Tansantikul. She is an Assistant Lecturer 
in architecture at Chulalongkorn University, not married and 
likes tennis and badminton. 

Peter and Jill Talbot have two adult children and are 
currently living in the Narai Hotel until they find 
accommodation. Peter is Associate Director at O'Sullivan 
and Graham Engineering He likes golf and tennis. 

Mike Staples is the Head of Custodial Service at the 
Standard Chartered Bank, been in Bangkok for one month, 
single and likes golf, squash and tennis. 
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Warwick Newton is a Consultant at Danceman Limited, 
footwear manufacturers. He is Australian and has been in 
Bangkok for one month. 

New Members 

The Goons do it for Charity 

The Bangkok COllllllunity Theatre's Review liThe Ton Yam Goon Show" held at the Club in 
March, was a roaring success with a sell out for each performance. BCT's share of the 
proceeds, including the raffle, were given to the Burmese Border Consortiulll to provide relief 
assistance to refugees frol11 Burma. On the photograph cast member Jack Dunford (chairman 
of the BBC) receives a cheque for Baht 104,400 from BCT Chairman Roderick Turner 
together with Director of the show Angela Mitchell. 
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Management News 
NEW RECIPROCAL CLUBS 

SYDNEY, AUSTRALIA 
The Royal Exchange of Sydney is a long established Club going back to 1851 . Primarily the Royal Exchange 
is a dining Club but also offers ve,y good accommodation with all normal Hotel facilities in their associated 
HOlelthe York Hotel at No 5 York Street in the centre of Sydney. The York Hotel offers big discounts for 
those members of the Royal Exchange Club and their reciprocal Club members and is plainly a very 
convenient and central place to stay when visiting Sydney. Simply ask the British Club Membership Secreta,y 
for an introduction card to the Royal Exchange Club and collect a card from the Exchange Club for use at 
the York Hotel. 

SEA TTLE, USA 
The Bellevue Club is in downtown Bellevue about 20 minutes from Seattle airport. The Club :.as some 
4,500 members and boasts a very wide range of facilities whicll include swimming pools, tennis and squash 
COUrls, restaurants, bars, gymnasium, sauna etc. The Club also has 64 guest rooms with a double costing 
US$ 125 per night. A most convenient location for Seattle and Washington state. 

YOKOHAMA, JAPAN 
The Yokohama Counuy and Athletic Club is one of the oldest international Clubs in japan. Founded as a 
cricket Club by English gentlemen in 1868 the Yokohama Club is now one of the leading international sports 
and social Clubs in japan with rugby, soccer, hockey, cricket teams a swimming pool, bowling green, 
gymnasium, squash courts, fitness training etc. They also boast restaurants, bars, private function rooms and 
a skittles alley. Tilese additions bring the number of our reciprocal clubs to 96. 

The full list of all our reciprocal Clubs is in the Hand book. Should any member wish to take advantage of 
our link with any of tllese fine Clubs then please contact the membership secretary who can give you a letter 
of introduction. 

NEWS FROM LORDS 
MIDDLE EAST FOOD PROMOTION 
The prize of a weekend stay at the Holiday Inn Crowne Plaza which was on offer to all those who sampled 
the delights of the Middle Eastern food promotion in Lords from 7 - 9 july was won by Mr. and Mrs. 
Layfield . Many thanks both to the Holiday Inn Group for their support in donating the prize and to all those 
members who supported Barry and attended the Arabian food promotion. It was a great success and all those 
who came seemed to depart well content with the buffet fare offered. 

NEW A LA CARTE MENU - PROMOTIONAL WEEK 10 TO 16 JULY 
WIN A 4.5 L BOTTLE OF BALLANTINES WHISKY 

The prize of a huge bottle of Ballantines Finest whisky which helped to launch the new a la carte menu in 
Lords was won by Mr Ron Scobie. We hope this vast amount of whisky will speed his recovery after 
recently sustaining a broken leg! Thank you to Allied Walker Distributors and Ballantines Whisky for their 
generous support. 

STAFF DEPARTURES 
After 14 years at the Club Khun Sakdep will be leaving in early August. Sakdep has done so much for the 
Club whilst he has been on the staff and many members will miss him. He was most popular with the other 
members of staff and became one of the lynch pins of the Club. We wish him well in the future and thank 
him for all his hard work in the last 14 years. 

CHILDRENS SPORTS CAMP 
Apologies to all those who had tlleir names down for the Children's Sports Camps in july. Sadly both of the 
planned camps were cancelled due to lack of numbers, typically there was a rush of applicants at the very 
last moment for the second week, but by then we had to cancel all the instructors etc. I suppose the moral 
is ... please book early! 
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Management News 
FURNITURE REPAIR 
At the Club we curreIHly have a velY, velY skilled cabinet maker on the Staff. We sometimes have spa re 
capacity and, as an additional service [0 members, could repair items of furniture for members. We would 
make a charge of B I 00 per hour's labour for this work. Please cOIHact the GM if you are interested. 

BANNERS 
Don't forget that we can make banners [0 advertise your eveIH, function etc. Prices vary depending on the 
size of the banner, artwork required etc. Please cOIHact Barry Osborne or Khun Chiracllada for more details. 

SPECTACLE BANK 
A large black and wh ite box has been placed in the Surawong Sala for members who would wish to 
contribute their old spectacles [0 tilOse in need. The box will be there until December 1995. This is a project 
run by the Department of Welfare who collect used spectacles and then distribute them to those in need. 
Please remember [0 bring your old spectacles to the Club. 

SECURITY AND LIBRARY GATE 
The Committee Ilave reluctantly decided that in order to maimain a better control of access onto the Club 
premises the gate between the Club and the Nielsen Hayes Library wi ll have [0 be permanently shut. The 
cost of stationing additional security staff on the gate is simply [00 high. Inevitably this decision wi ll 
inconvenience some members and this is very much regretted but the necessity [0 have bener access comrol 
was deemed to be the crucial fac[Or. 

HOLDING A BUSINESS MEETING? 
ORGANISING A COMPANY SEMINAR? 

HAVING A 'BRAIN STORMING' SESSION WITH SENIOR MANGERS? 
THE BOSS COMING OVER TO MEET YOUR STAFF? 

LAUNCHING A NEW PRODUCT? 

Why not hold your business funct ion at the Club? Surround yourselves with the British Club feel, classic 
arch itecture, superb central location, good car parking, excellent catering and so much more all at superb 
discounted rates for members. Give your Club a chance [0 quote for your function - you will not be 
disappointed! Contact Bany Osborne or Khun Ch irachada at the Club on 234-0247, 234-2592, 266-
4734 or fax [0 235- 1560 
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Le Meridien Baan Boran at the Golden Triangle. 
Game for a little adventure? 

You couldn 't ask jilr a more insj)'iTeci settmg. A relaxing retreat sjJiceci 

with enticing encounters .. jungle tTekking on elejllutnts ... exjJloring 

the Mekhong by long tail boat 0'1' Siml)ly enjoying the scenic sights of 

this hill resort. You 'll be enchanted - partieulady with OUT IJrices. 

The Celebration Pa.chage*. ]i'mIu)·ther information or Teservations, 

call us on 653-2201 - 7 orfax 653-2208- 9 . 

. , effective May I - Ot:l. 31, 1995 

:£e 
MERIDIEN 

H OT EL S & RE SORTS 

COM I' ,\ N I ON 0" " , 
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Outpost 

Dear Members, 

Unfortunately, Bea Grunwell has decided that she now has more than enough 
work to do as it is and can no longer afford the time necessary to put together 
the Outpost each month. Bea will however continue as the editor until an 
alternative scheme for the Outpost is devised. 

The Committee are now considering what options there are for the future of the 
magazine. As part of their deliberations they wish to know if any Club Member, 
Club Member's partner, family member or indeed anyone else would be 
interested in taking on the editorship of Outpost? So is there anyone out there 
interested in taking over from Bea Grunwell? If there is please contact the 
General Manager who can discuss the outline arrangements. 

Yours sincerely, 

David Viccars 
General Manager 
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Memberships Drive 

Get a Member- Get Away!! 
Outpost's cover this month introduces an exciting new competition to bring in New Members 
to the British Club. It is open to all Ordinary and Country Members who propose New 
Members during the period I August 1995 to 31 st July 1996. 

Thanks to generous sponsorship from Holi~a\j hm M'~ ~l1tas, the Club is offering 

) 

fabulo\1s prizes of free holidays to the Proposers and New Members they introduce, selected . \ 
by a LlAck\1 D,·"w to be made every three months. 
Each quarter the names of all Members who propose a New Member during the period will 
be entered in a LlAd<\1 Dr"w to be made at the following New Members Night. The winners 
will receive three day/two nights accommodation and free return air travel for two to the 
following Holi~a\j 11111 Hotels: 

Novcmbcr 
fcbnlar\j 
Ma\j 
A«5«st 

Pl1«ltct 
PCl1al15 
H0l15 K0l15 
Damai lkacl1 

And to make the New Members happy to, the New Members introduced by the lucky winner 
will also receive three days/ two nights free accommodation only at Thai destinations which will 
include Chiang Mai, Chiang Rai and Rayong. Sl'ol1sorsl1il' b\j Holi~a\j 11111, lc ) 
Mcri~icl1 al1~ Ra \jo115 Rcsort. 

So all you have to do is introduce a New Member to the Club and you will automatically be 
entered in the competition. To give you even greater incentive we are also offering a 

STAR T'RIZE - THREE DAYSnWO NIGHTS IN BALI 

to the Member who introduces the most New Members during the twelve month period. 

Go for it! 

This is a great opportunity to win an exciting prize and a great way of helping the Club 
strengthen its Membership. 
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Community News 

ThaiCraft Sale 

There wi ll be a ThaiCraft Sale on at the Queen Sirikit National Convention Centre on Saturday 23 
Septem ber and Saturday 28 October from lOam til Ipm . 

ThaiCraft needs volunteers 

Would you like to do vo lunteer work with a group of like minded people? ThaiCraft is a volunteer 
organisation which sells beautiti.Ii handicrafts for upeountry producers. Jobs are available for 
checkout duty and helping on the day o f the sa le, and section leaders who inve ntory and se ll the 
products. Interested? Contact Ether Catling on 26 1 8029. 

ThaiCraft Shop 

Visit the ThaiCratl Shop at the Bangkok YMCA, 27 South Sathorn Road. Open every day except 
Monday II am - 7pm. 

Community Services of Bangkok 

Newcomers. Residents. everyo ne is welcome. CSB ' s Communi ty Awareness Expo (Experience in 
Bangkok) will be held on Saturday 30th September 1995 at the Dusit Thani Hotel, Napalai Ballroom 
from lOam til 4pm. Experience Bangkok under one roof. Exhibits include organisations, schools, 
churches. publications and spec ial interest groups. Panel discussions will be held tlu·oughout the day 
on legalities. medical. trave lling, shopping, li ving and rai sing ch ildren in Thailand. 
Sponsors Community Services a'· Bangkok, the Dusit Thani Hote l. Admission Baht 100, Ch ildren 
under 12 years old tl·ee. 

ABC - Aerobics at the BC 

Due to the lac k of nu mbers with so many people away we will only do aerob ics on Mondays at 
2.00pm from 24 July to 4 September. A new full programme of Aerobics wi ll start up frol11 4 
September. 
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Arabian Nights 

In spite orthe lack o ra belly dancer. over 50 members enjoyed the Arabian Nights theme party in 
earl y Jul y in Lords Restaura nt. The sta fT and severa l members of the Genera l Committee were in 
la ney dress and the Arabian buffet. prepared by Barry and the Be chefs. with the help of the Cedar 
Tree restaurant. who provided the genuine Arabian ingredients, was really delicious. The Chairman 
even came back for seconds ..... and thirds. 
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BCLG 

The two teams before battle commenced! 

One of [he winners, Edward, seen here with Capt 
BeGS Paul Nears and l avha Hughes (Capr. 
BCLG). BCLG wins AGAIN! 

Gerry Fisher seen here with his prize - Fantastic 
Game! Gross 74!! 

The Inaugural Cup sponsored by RHONE POULENC was held on 
18th June 1995 at 7.30am at Muang Golf Course . Chris Gething, 
our sponsor, was missed as he was away in the UK and so unable to 
present the trophy. 

Approximately 26 people took part in this stable ford competition. 
The best game of the day (and of his life) was had by Gerry Fisher 
who shot a GROSS 74 and returned with 46 points. However, this 
was not good enough for BCGS to win as unfortunately a number 
of their players returned with points in the 20's region. BCLG's 
highest point winner was 38, but almost all players returned with 
points in the region of 30 resulting in a win, 360 BCLG and 336 
to BCGS. At the request of the sponsor, beautiful Celadon was 
purchased as prizes, and I can confirm that the winners were vety 
happy indeed with these. 

This is the first time that BCLG has won this Cup, lets hope we keep 
it for a long time! 

THANK YOU CHRIS, THANK YOU RHONE 
POULENC! 

Please note that our next battle with BCGS is on 10th September, 
Cathay Cup, make sure you put this date in your diary! 

Happy Golfing, 
Lavita Hughes 
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Soccer 

Once again the football season has come to an end. Champagne for some, tears for 
others - a time to reflect on what has been or might have been - a chance to rest 
tired limbs and kidneys and recharge the batteries before the rigours of pre-season 
training and post match liquid recusitation come around again. 

The 1994 - 1995 season ended on a better note than was 
at olle stage expected· the Be First Team finish ed a 
creditable third in the Farang League behind the Italians and 
the Sports Club . Congratulations are due to First Team 
Captain /lEI Greg" Watkins and his Vice, Peter Hockley and 
the squad of 27 players who represented us in I 7 games 
played. Players making 10 or more appear('lI1ces were: Teny 

Terry Grogan and Son 

and Paul Greenhalgh (2). 
Having lost players at the 
beginning of the season of 
the calibre of Roger Hough 
and Steve Casteldine we 
were fortunate to have 
newcomers such as Terry 
Grogan, Marc Hagelauer, 
Paul Greenhalgh, Tony 
Green and Peter Campbell 
come into the squad. 
During the season they 
were supplemented by fine 
new play~-s joining such as 
Nat Love, Keith Dougall 

Grogan, Greg Watkins 
( 16), Vaughan Elias, 
M arc Hagelauer (14), 
Neil Torrance (13), 
Tony Green (I I), 
John Sheehan, Adam 
Caro, Willie Carutthers 
(10). 

Top goal 
scorer was Marc 
Hagelauer with 6, 
followed by Keith 
Dougall and Nigel 
Oakins (4), Tony 
Green (3), Terry 
Grogan, Frank Hough 

and Nick Smart. Certainly Steve Goisby 
at the end of the season 
we are fortunate to have such a large strong squad of 
players and we look fOlward to the new season with relish. 
Beyond the Farang League highlights of the season were the 
retaining of the Elephant in the Chiang Mai competition and 
the veterans performance in Manilla especially the Hong 
Kong Dragons player sidestepping Vaughan Elias and 

bringing the game to a 
hilarious halt. The annual 
England v Scotland fixture 
saw the trophy once again 
go north of the border 
though there are rumours 
that the rules may have to 
be changed next year to 
help England win! 
At the end of season AGM 
Chairman Vaughan Elias 
was unanimously re-elecced 
whilst ther~ was healthy 

. and spirited competition 
for First Team Captain 
between Greg Watkins and 
Terry Grogan, and for 
Casual Captain between 
A lan Mayes (Scoop 2 

Adam Caro - hoping {O Slay 
clear of injury nex( season 

refuses to print a photographs till he goes on a diet) and 
Stuart Edwards. 

Committee for the new season is as follows: 

Chairman Vaughan Elias 
Treasurer Peter Rodgers 
J st team Captain 

Greg Watkins 
Casuals Captain 

Alan Mayes 
Casuals Vice Captain 

Peter Downs 
Social Officer 

Norman Bright 
Farang League Rep 

John Sheehan 

Some special thoughts at this 
time of the season. 
Congratulations to Blackburn 

Firs( team Capta in Greg Watkins Rovers and li felong fan Tony 
Green who was 
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pilotographed in their 
programme {his season. To retiring ca ptain IIstorming 
Norman" Bright for his outstanding achievements with {he 
casuals (and his 100% clean sheet record in the Farang 
League). For Frank Hough who at 48 is an example to us all, 
and like a vintage wine continues to improve with age. To 
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Alex Forbes who is rumoured will be sharing his passion for 
the game in a Farang League non playing capacity off the 
park next season. 

For Colin Hastings for organising matches for the 
over 40's and the outstanding footba ll they have played. For 
the unsung heroes, the Bill Randall and Steve Golsbys who 
give their all and never let you down (or let anyone get past 
them!). 
To Richie Crooks who keeps com ing back no matter how 
often he leaves. To Paul Gambles for having the worst first 
(Quch h football. The last word for the season must go to 

2 1 

Soccer 
ex-chairman Ron Aston who returned to us for one game as 
substitute in January which we narrowly lost 1-2. After only 
spending 5 breathless minutes on the park Ron advised us of 
how much his presence was being missed, why we would 
have won if he had played the whole game, his shi rt was too 
tight and non memQ"rs should be shot If we lost the match. 
PS. If Ron reads this report could he return Casua ls shirt 
number I 7 to Bangkok please! 



CLUB SPORTS AND ENTERTAINMENT CALENDAR 

Ladies Tennis 
BWG Mahjong 

Squash (oaching 

Badminton 

Tt'n"i! TeJm Training 

Aerobics 
New M enlb!.'r! Night 

ladies Tennis 
8WG Malljong 

SquJsh COJching 
Badminton 
Tennis Te.1m Training 
Aerobics 

l~dies Tennis 
BWG Mahjong 
Squash Coaching 
BJdmimon 
Tennis Team TrJi!llng 
Aerobics 

lJdies Tennis 
8WG Mahjong 
SquJsh Coaching 
Badmhllon 
TeMis Te.1I11 TrJining 
Aerobics 

lords RestJUr,lnt Dinner 
Pool5lde BJr 
Fitness Centre Mon/SJ! 
Fitness Centre Sun/Hols 
Thai Mmage Tuts/Sun 

Ladies Golf 
Friendly Bridgt 

Rugby TrJining 

Gentlemen's Spoof 

U dies Golf 
Friendly Bridge 

Rugby Traifling 
Gentlemen's Spoof 

Lldies Golf 
Friendly BridgE.' 
Rugby Training 
Gl'nliemen's Spoof 

l Jdies Golf 
Friendly Bridge 
Rugby Training 
Gentlemen'S Spoof 

ladles Golf 
Friendly Bridge 
Rugby Training 
Gernlel1len's Spoof 

Football - BKK PatlnJ Schoof 
; 

I""";'''' $und,lYS Near Bangr,lk Police 

adverliM'd 
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Early Bird Tennis Mix In 
AE'fObics 
Squash COJchlng 
Tennis Mj~ In 

E.lfly Bird Tennis Mix In 

Aerobks 
Squlsh COJchlng 
Tennis Mix In 

Early Bird Tennis Mix In 

Aerobics 
SquJsh Coaching 
Tennis Mix In 

Early Bird Tennis Mix In 
Aerobks 
Squash Coaching 
Tennis Mix In 

Early Bird Tennis Mix In 
Aerobks 
Squash COlchlng 
Tennis Mix In 

Gaynor de Wit ZJI7221 

Ptlff" Youn,\: 6797644 

L.wll •• Hughel 2S9 J617 

lo~ Gnmw~1I 2620220 

O.lvld Turnt:r 27912H 

Pelt:r Rodlfrl 2400678 

luhn Kelly 264 2 100 

NON BC SPORTS 

Golf BClG Wil Agt'~H 2597019 

loi1 Carson 258 5295 

L.ldies SQuJsh 
Rugby Training Soi IS 
8Jdmimon 

Squ.lsh Mix In 
Soccer Traning 

ladies 5QI,l,1Sh 

Rugby Tuining Soi 1 S 

Badminton 
Squasl, Mix In 
Soccer Tranlng 

'0-' 2noon ladies Squash 

10-12noon 

Rugby Training Soi IS 
8adminton 
Squ\lSh Mix In 
Soccer Tranlng 

ladies Squash 
Rugby Training Soi 15 
Badminton 
SQuJsh Mix In 
Soccer Traning 

ladles Squash 
Rugby Training Soi 1 S 
Badmimon 
SquJsh Mi~ In 
Soccer Training " '. 

To go to lords ReslJurJnI lnd have 
J lovely lIlell 

Take your children for J swim 

To propose a New Member 

) 

:I 

Junior Tennis Competition 9 September 
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.JOam 
·9pm 

pm 

.JOam 
·9pm 

'm 

'.JOam 
-9pm 

pm 

.JOam 
·9pm 

'pm 

Aerobics 
Sponhatlon Tennis Coaching 
JVK l ucky Draw 

Aerobics 
Sponhatlon Tennis Coaching 
jVK Lucky Draw 

Aerobics 
Sponhailon Tennis Coaching 
jVK Lucky Draw 

AerobIcs 
Sponhallon Tennis Coaching 
JVK Lucky Draw 

ac v Palict' Over 35 's Army Stadium 4pm 

5lVinlnlin~ COJ(hing 
Saturday Morning 

S~gn up at the Fitness Centre 

TeOJlls Coaching 
Casuals Socctr 

Try the Poolslde Barbecue 

TennIs Coaching 
Casuals Scenr 

Comires Rugby Sol 15 

I lam 

Try the Pooiside Barbecue 

Tennis Coaching 
Casuals Soccer 

Tennis Coaching 
Casuals Soccer 

August 1995 

l lJm- l pm Badmimon Round Robin 
Children's Video 
Tennis Tournament 

Try the Poolslde Barbecue 

11 am-l pm BadmInton Round Robin 
Children's Video 
Tennis Tournament 

Try the Pooiside Barbecul' 

I I am- ' pm Badminton Round Robin 
ChlldreJl 's Video 

Tennis Tournament 

VJ Day Service 
Service of Remembrance (Page 4) 

I I Jrn-I pm Badminton Round Robin 
Children's Video 
Tennis Tournament 

23 

o 



Tennis 

Round Robin took place 0 11 4 .lulle wi th 14 
competitors. The wi nn er of League 2 was Paul Stamp, 
with Ryan McNei lly as runner lip (lnd League I was 
jointl y WOIl by Alex Stamp and Chr is Kelly. with Tom 
I [entoll as runner-up. The Stam ps have not part icipated in 
Junior Tenn is TOUrmlll1Cnts at the Be befo re nnc! they 
~rollghl wit h them all ex tra competitive edge . 
We say goodbye to Chris Reed and to Hcnrik Wib ling, 
who have both been keen participants. We \vish them luck 
in their sporting activities at their next location. 

Gencr'ation Game, Took place 0 11 SUllday 11th .lulle, 
Entries could be fro lll any Junior under 15. part nered by 
any adult. Most of tile team s were fami ly pairs, but some 
juniors foun d a wi lli ng frie nd and there were some very 
strong partnerships. Each pair had a halld icap, and played 
against al l thc othcr pai rs in their division. There were 2 
leagucs with 5 pairs and 2 wi th 4 pairs. In te rruption by 
rain hal f way through meant that there was not time in a 
"sct" 10 pick up any lost groun d. each match was short 
and sharp . 
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The winners of each ' league wcre Chr is and Elaine Ke lly. 
Alex Stamp and Jenny. Hannah Morrison and Les Elliot. 
Gib and Wan Adams. These 4 played scm i-finals and th e 
final was between Chris and Elaine. and llannah and Les. 
Overall winners were Hannah and Les. 

Next Junior Tennis Competition. 
Sunday 9 September at Sam. 

Adult Ten nis Ladder 

Inactive players 
hav e bee n 
removed from the 
ladder ill order to 
mot ivate active 
players and also 
to welcome new 
ladder members. 
New players are 
al ways welcome. 
Jarec Lee (co­
ord inator) can be 
contacted for 
a rr an g in g 
appropriate games 
to establish the 
new player 's 
correct placing 
with in the Ladder. Th e ladder rules are posted on the 
Tenn is Scction not ice board . A rcminder to all cxisting 
ladder members that he/she wi ll drop 2 places if 11 0 teaguc 
or ladder match has been played in a month . ALL ladder 
match results, indicating the date played, must be recorded 
on the Tennis Result Sheets, ava ilab le in the tenn is 
book ing tile, and posted in th e Tennis Results Box. 

) 

) 
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General News 
The Tennis Committee is planning events for the next few 
months and we intend to arrange where poss ible a social 
match against another Club 0 11 the morning of the third 
Sunday of every month . Participation wi ll be open to 
anyone who sign up on the notice board. There wi ll be a 
match fee which will include a lunch. We look forward to 

many players of all standards joi ning li S for these matches. 
More 'serious' matches w ill a lso be arranged for smaller 
teams of a particular standard and these wi ll a lso be 
announced 0 11 the notice board . PLEASE READ TH E 
NOTI CE BOARD ' 

The sign-up sheets for the Graded 
Championships will go lip at the beginning of September. 
Finals week-end will probably be 24/25 November 
(between the e lephan t weekend and the St. Andrews 
weekend ! ) 

Sunday Tennis 
The first Sunday morning of each month there is a Junior 
Round Robin at 08.00am (Septcmbcr is all exception - it 
is the 8th) and the th ird Sunday morning there will be 
match. Sunday afte rnoons there is a mi x- in for all 
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Tennis 
standards from 3 until 6pm , and on the second Sunday 
each month the mi x-in takes the form of a fri endly 
tournam ent. ALL WELCOME. 

TENNIS/GOLF WEEKEND AT 
LAKEVIEW PRINCESS HOTEL 

21 OCTOBER 1995 

The Tennis Section has booked rool11s at the Lakev iew 
Hote l outside Cha-am for the long weekend of the 21 -23 
October. Details wi ll be on the notice board . The price 
witl include room , breakfast. full use o f the two tenn is 
couns, a reduced green fee and a tee-o ff s lot for LI S, each 
day. The hotel has bikes for hire and bike paths around the 

golf course, a love ly pool and a squash court. The sign-up 
sheet wi ll go on the not ice-board at the beginning of 
September. It shou ld be a good weekend, wi th a sport fo r 
everyone ! 

Maurice's Party - 17th June 

On Saturday 17th Junc. 58 tennis players ga th ered to say 
"thank you" to Maurice ror the marvelous contribution he 
has made as Cha irm an of the Tennis Section . Than ks 10 

the creative talents of "Khlln Barry" the Surawollg Room 
had been transformed by the addition of some potted 
pal ms and fairy lights and was looking beautiful. Th e fa ct 
that not one s ing le person thcre had to be cajoled or 
pe rsuaded to s ign up for the event spoke fo r itself, but if 
Maurice thought he was in for an evcning of 
embarrass ing ly lav ish praise and adulation he was sad ly 

mistake n. 
After an excel1cnt buffet supper, the Committee had 
organised one or two items of entertai nme nt which aimed 
to highlight some of Maurice ' s little idiosyncrac ies. 



Tennis 
COlll lllunity singing of a "revised version" of the Wild 
Rover (verses contributed by some of the talented poets 
fi 'o l11 the Section), was follm<\led by a display of , 'Maurice" 
danc ing. the like of which has never been seen before in 
Bangkok - or anywhere else for that matter. 
Each dancer. in a grotesque charicature of our great ex­
chairman. kitted out in black moustache, white sunglasses 
and sunhat. and knee length socks perform ed the intricate 

steps orlhe stick (or tenn is racket) dance with great skill. 
You could tell that many minutes of rehearsal had gone 
into the performance. 
The serious bu siness of the evening followed. John Kelly 
praised Maurice for all he has contributed in time. 
enthusiasm and energy to the tennis section in his time as 
Chairman and invited some other to say a few words also. 
Then Maurice was presented with a lovely water colour 
pai nt ing of a Thai scene as a token of our affection and 
appreciation. 

Junior Tennis 

)y~~ , 

.A~1ir.,.~.,.tf;;&~.U3.'f.'} ;'~v.;'.·§~i~j .lust a note to all our ladder participants, I think you have all worked very 
("c~ .'.::;<~J(C'>';) we ll .throughout the year and I am very proud of you all , yo u ha ve been so 
:% -~~ 12 ... ~.:" " </ cntlllls lastlc - (welllllost of you! !). We have of co urse lost a few of our regular 

,... 'i: . !~,;>" players who have now been posted e lsewhere with their parents .. . Good Luck to 

\ 

a ll of you ' We look forward to Septcmber to meet ing new players and we lcome ou r 
' . 'o ld ' regulars. ' I have cnclosed the orig inal laddcr li st fo r you a ll to see - things have 

certainly changcd sincc thCll . Thi s months w inner for determ ination is Karen Dwight.. 

Thank you all. 
El a ine Ke lly (2525314) 

I. Ch ris Ke lly 2525314 13 . Darren Rayner 287 1066 
2. Michael Rayn er 287 1066 14. Lachlan McBain 39 1 8760 
3. J<lllles Crocker-White 3 18 1594 15. Robert Til by 287 3656 
4. Tom Henton 254 1582 16. rrederic Lemieux 2856186 
5. Guy Rende ll 260 5 171 17. Jeremy Crockcr-White 3181594 
6. Chris Reed 2553410 18. Courtney Williams 3 18021 3 
7. Anthony MeGill 254 3723 19 . Ryan McNei lly 23 1 5393 
S. Ben McGi ll 1543723 20. Jane Cooper 2367926 
9. Michael Ng 25851 I I 2 1. Helen Cooper 236 7926 
10. Nick Renclellll /a* 260 5171 22. Nicola Clarke 258 5 105 
II . I-I cnrik Wib ling 2605160 0' _0. Karen Dwight 
12. David Lindsay 254 1593 * NOll Active 

This is based on last months ro und robin resu lts - we had to stalt somewhere . There is no statement of ability 
intended. so if you dOll' t like your pos iti on on the ladder .. . 

CHALLENGE!! 
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The Rugby Section has been velY active in recent 
weeks preparing for the 1995 season which 
kicks off with the Kodak Sevens in the last 

weekend of July. In addition to training twice a week, 
we have had warm up games witll OV's, til e 
Southerners and the Corsaires and have played host to 
a team from Japan and the HMS Sh effield. 

The British Club narrowly lost a hard fought 
game against the tenacious Japanese side which 
featured some former Japanese Internationals. Revenge 
was sought at the post match function at the BC as 
Yoshi Okuni set the stage for sumo battles complete 
wi th sa lt. Taking on the Japanese at their national 
SPOrt, however, was not a good idea as heavyweights 
Jez Loughran, Phil Russell and Andy Davies all 
succumbed to lighter but skilled opposition. To make 
matters worse, we even lost th e boat race! 

The BC has played quite a few practice games 
against the Southerners in recent weeks, all resulting in 
pretty stra ight forward victories for the Be. Our 
jerseys did not survive, however, as a three week delay 
in washing resulted in fungi setting in and the jerseys 
literally disintegrating on the field. A new set has been 
ordered which will feature the logo of the HongKong 
Bank who we are extremely pleased to have as 
sponsors. The Southerners are improving all the time, 
though, and it will not be long before they are a force 
to contend with in Thai rugby. It has been great to see 
the Southerners doing so well and we are pleased that 
our two clubs get along. 

The high light of the month was th e visit of 
HMS Sheffield. The BC, after an indifferent sta rt, 
came from behind to defeat the sailors by three tries 
to one, with scores coming from Craig Abson, Henry 
Young and Alec Stewart. As so often with the BC, 
superior fitness won the day. The Southerners notched 
up th eir first victOlY in the ensuing match against HMS 

Rugby 
Sheffield Second XV and all four teams proceeded for 
a late function in a crowded Bull's Head Pub. Songs 
could be heard well into the wee hours as could 
Ramsey! 

Our most recent fixture aga inst the Corsaires 
resulted in a 26- I 2 defeat. Scores were level with five 
minutes to go but the French finislled the stronger side 
and scored two late tries. The BC will be gunning for 
revenge in August wilen we field a full side. The most 
important outcome of the match though was that 
David Kelham went another game without scoring. 
The prospect of sitting through another evening with 
a beaming Dave Kelham is too much to contemplate. 

The BC are currently preparing for the Kodak 
7's and are contemplating a "Rayong Retreat" for the 
weekend of the 22123 July (too late for this rag. Ed) 
to focus on our 7's play. We have a young fit side this 
yea r (Guy Hollis is on holiday) and we are quietly 
confident of doing well. We will also be entering an 
Over 35's team that will feature the likes of Joe 
Grunwell, Alan Payne, Jim Howard, Allan Lovell, 
Vince Swift, Ritchie Crooks, Alf Hodges and Andy 
Kerr if he is still alive. Following the sevens, the BC will 
face the Airforce and the Sports Club in Pool A of the 
British Council Cup. Lessons were learnt from the 
World Cup and Peter Hutton will now feature on the 
wings. 

For those interested in · joining the 
Rugby Section, we can be found training 
at the Be on Tuesday evenings and at 
NIST on Soi 15 on Thursdays. 
Alternatively, call Joe Grunwell on 259 
5816/17 or Andy Davies on 5833487. 

Fixtures 
6 August BC vs Japanese (Soi IS) 

12 August BC vs Corsa ires (Soi 15) 

25 August BC vs Old Bill Over 35's (Soi IS ) 

27 August BC vs Airforce (Army Stadiul11 4.00pm) 

I 7 September BC vs Sports Club (Army Stadium 4.00pm) 

27 September Semi Finals 

23/24 September Hat Yai 

3 October Final 
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Squash 
The month of June was quite active for tile squash 
section with the playing of the Don Johnson Cup and 
the Parra Handy Plate closed Club championships. 
The Don Johnson generated a lot of interest again tllis 
year. In the semi finals, it was Colin Hastings vs Dick 
Anwar with Colin up 2 games to nil. Suddenly, it 
dawned on Dick tllat if he did not galvanise himself 
into action soon, he wouldn't be up against Dave 
Blyant in the final. So bear down he did, and with the 
third game at 8-7 for Colin, after 2 match points hit 
the tin, Dick came back to win. 

The Plate final saw Marvyn lewis matched up 
with John Vivian . John, an experienced league player, 
hadn't experienced such intense multi-national 
competition since New Zealand beat out Canada at 
rugby. He finally got on form in the third game· but 
too late, Marvyn won 3-0. This was the first time 
Wales beat New Zealand since 1953! 

In the final, it was Dave Bryant, the defending 
champion, against Dick Anwar. Competition was 
intense and the first two games took 30 minutes to 
play! At th is pace, endurance was bound to be a factor 
later in the match. Dick, though clearly "on" this day, 
narrowly won the first two games. Dave won the third 
9-6. The fourth game was grueling on both players 
who had expended ood les of energy in the opening 
game. Dave especially felt it, after having played three 
other matches in addition to the final over tile last four 
days. A nd Dick, who hadn't been seen around the 
Club much in the past three months, also had to 
struggle. But when he needed a back-hand drop - it 

was there, with machine-like precision and accuracy. 
Dick prevailed in the fourth and final game 9-7. Only 
3 points separated the two players in what had been 
one of the best matches of the yea r! Thus, since both 
Dick Anwar and Marvyn lewis won this year, it was a 
clean sweep by the committee! Thanks go out to 
Martin Reed, himself a contender for the Cup, for his 
excellent calls as referee. 

Paul Taylor, anxious to redeem himself for his ladder 
slippage whi le cavorting along the borders of Northern 
Thailand, was the top banana in the Sunday mix·in. A 
special thanks to Paul for all ·.J:iis admirable work in 
keeping up the squash leagues and ladder. The Club is 
very for!Unate now to have Marc Hagelauer step in to 
perform those duties, also in admirable fashion. 

Happy squashing! 
Tom livingston 
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Poetry Page 
An adult too this time, Be Poe tress Trixie Brann has thrown some wisdom in rhyming form 
into the Outpost pigeonhole. Hopefully she will contribute some more when Outpost is 
taken over by a new editor. And what about another poem from Miss Elias???? 

W/'o j be a h,:J llf}m:/I.? no ,/',(1nkJ, 
la/,infj tile UII/W /0,. att 1/'0.1e p,.an/'~. 

Who ~I be a teenager? not me, no /eal' 

/eeliHfj :iich and (h:zz'j after Ol/.~ one bee,..! 
W/,o ~! be in I/'ei!' Iwelttie.1? Of" w/'"l a }'ifj/,l 

dl'inhinf) (flU/ ja,ILCf:ng att t/'"oufjh. tlw niglt. 

Who wwd!l Lo be /flee!, being jUji thirty? 

SCl'eamilJ.f) /'lI:d1, nap/JieJ atuCt.';I:i dir'':1' 

W/w Uluni.1 to be /arty and in tlei/' IJI'ime 

bet;nfj able to al/ol'cI gaflonJ 0/ wine. 

Wh.o ~! wi;/' 10 be }:fty bOfj inninfj 10 jow, 

willI, fJrey hair:! and wrinkle:! :slal'tinfj to .. .Jwwo 
W/,o d lL,/' 01 beinfj devenl':l wil/'. /,,:j.1 ad fj"a/U 

cl'eaming 0/ Ij(UlI':i blown aww;/ '/ike !lclfl-dJ. 

W!,o ~! Iwpe 10 ,·ecu·/, eifj/,I'J Ioo/'il/.fj bac/' on 6/0 
l/'an/'infj l/'e JON!, ':loa ~e ~l,lt fjoll/'e wile. 

Wlw d imagine being ninety) fjetlt:nfj a hi:! fi·tul 

be,:nfj ab!e 10 c/'.uc/'!e CUte! lett a fjooJ late. 

W/'o ~! cW'e 10 be a L"J.,.eJ fitted will, Ini,.l!,'? 

Of" p!eade tel il be m.! Jil/'e!'e ~ peace 0" ocl/.l/'" 
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Poetry Page 

A poem by Raphaelle Moor aged 9, thi s seems to encapsulate all the Committee are trying to 
achieve at the Club. So here goes the new Ambassador for the British Club, Miss Moor! 

At the Club 

At the Club have fun 
and run 

Have great joy 
With this Club in the Soi 

Go in the swimming pool 
And get cool 

Come on the courts to play tennis 
But not to be a menace 

Go gyming 
And swimming 
Come and play 

Allday! 

Raphaelle Moor 
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Fully integrated services to meet the demands of all businesses 

il 
l 

\' 

I ~"" l . c:~ 
Security services Carpet cleaning Upholstery care 

Eradication of mosquitoes Termite control in the house and on construction sites 
and other insects 

Cleaning offices department stores and factories 

Interior and Exterior window cleaning With over 28 years experience 

Tel. 255- 5436 - 39 Fax. 253-9l72 



Recipes 

Whilst visiting the States last month, we came 
across a restaurant named "The Stinking Rose". 
Very aptly named as the wafts of garlic drift out 
the open door of the restaurant. Absolutely 
everything on the menu (and in the premises) has 
something to do with garlic. So, here we go ... 

How to begin (Or, everything you wanted 
to know about Allium Sativum but were afraid to 
ask!) 

That's the Latin term for garlic. But don't 
worry! We'll stick to plaid English throughout the 
pages containing some of the wonderful "Stinking 
Rose" recipes and information about garlic. We 
don't want you to be shy, timid, or otherwise 
afraid about mastering the art of cooking and 
loving garlic .. It's fun and simple and we're here 
to help you along the way. 

Purchasing Garlic 

Garlic's popularity spans the globe. Most of the 
garlic sold in the United States is grown in 
California, but can also be imported from Mexico 
and South America. At the market, you should 
choose bulbs that are hard and have a thin, diY, 
paper-like outer skin, which is usually white and 
tinged with pink or lavender. Avoid garlic heads 
that appear yellowed or are soft to the touch -
they are past their prime. Generally, the rule of 
thumb is the larger the clove, the more subtle the 
flavour. Therefore, elephant garlic, available in 
most (U SA) markets and much larger than a 
regular garlic head, has many uses of its own 
(such as roasting) but should not be used in place 
of regular garlic in recipes. 

Storing Garlic 

Stored in a cool, dlY place, fresh garlic heads will 
keep for several months at a time. It's also a good 
idea to place them in a spot where air can 
ci rculate freely. If at all possible, don't 
refrigerate, as this will attract damaging moisture. 
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Preparing Garlic 

A head of garlic is actually a group of many 
cloves encased in a thin, papery, white skin. For 
preparing and cooking food, individual cloves are 
utilised. The number of cloves required and 
method of preparation will be dictated by your 
recipe. 
To peel cloves, place each clove on a flat surface 
such as a chopping board. Using the flat side of a 
large knife, press down firmly until the papery 
skin breaks away from the fleshy meat of the 
clove. Perform this task gently if your cloves are 
to be sliced. 
Next, you'll need to press, mince, chop or slice 
your peeled cloves, and this method again will be 
dictated by the type of dish you're preparing. 
The degree of desired garlic flavour depends 
upon the size of the cut - the smaller the cut, the 
stronger and more pronounced the flavour. 
Smaller cuts (pressed or minced) also blend with 
other ingredients more quickly than large ones, 
especially when heated. Therefore, smaller cuts 
should be used in preparing recipes that require 
a short cooking time, or none at all. Larger cuts 
(coarsely chopped or sliced) should be used in 
dishes cooked over a longer period of time, 
which allows the flavour to mellow slowly. 

A simple sayte (or how to practice until 
perfect) 

Most vegetables can be turned into a zesty side 
dish with a little olive oil and garlic - bellissimo! 
Preparation is also a great way to begin practicing 
the art and folly of garlic cookelY and gauging the 
preferred amount and intensity of the herb. For 
the purposes of this little cooking tutorial, we've 
chosen to saute a large bunch of fresh spinach 
(one of the vegetables that tastes best when 
prepared this way). 
Lightly steam or parboil a large bunch of fresh 
spinach that's been soaked briefly and washed 
thoroughly. (Fresh spinach can harbour a lot of 
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dirt). While the spinach is still a vibrant deep 
green colour, remove from water or steam, drain 
well, and then transfer to a large skillet to which 
approx. 2 tablespoons of extra virgin olive oil 
have been added. Saute the spinach at a medium 
to high heat for about 30 seconds, stirring 
constantly, until all the leaves have been 
thoroughly heated and coated with the olive oil. 
Next, push the spinach to one side of the skillet, 
while holding it at an angle, allowing the oil to 
collect down at the bottom of the pan. To this, 
add two cloves of minced garlic, salt and pepper 
to taste . Allow the garlic to simmer for about 10 
seconds in the pool of oil, and then return the 
skillet to the burner, blend the mixture and 
continue to saute the vegetable, oil and garlic. 
Saute the mixture until the garlic becomes 
translucent and golden, but not brown. 
(Browning will cause the garlic to become bitter, 
and likely spoil your recipe.) Remove spinach 
from the skillet and serve hot. 
Easy isn't it? ... are you ready for more? 

Roasted Garlic 

A hearty starter and more tame than you might 
think. Perfect for the adventuresome novice and 
especially wonderful when served with crusty 
bread. 

Serves 6 
Ingredients: 
6 large heads of garlic, 2 tbsp extra virgin olive 
oil, salt and pepper to taste . 
Preparation 
1. Remove outer skin of garlic heads and cut tops 
1/4 inch so that the cloves are exposed. 
2. Place cut side up in a small oven proof 
casserole, drizzle with oil, season with salt and 
pepper and cov'er with aluminum foil 
3. Bake at 325 degrees F for 1 1'2 hours then 
j·emove. 
4. Cloves should be soft and spreadable. Serve 
with toasted crusty bread and Brie cheese or use 
as an ingredient in other recipes. 

Recipes 
Garlic Bread 
An all time favourite in our home. Garlic bread 
is not only a beginning, but also great from the 
middle to the end - a flavourful and hearty 
complement to any of the restaurants "stinking" 
entrees, soups or stews. 

Serves 4 -6 
Ingredients: 2 tbsp freshly chopped garlic, 4 oz 
butter I loaf French bread, 1'2 oz grated 
Parmesan cheese. 
Preparation 
I. Place garlic and butter in food processor and 
process until combined . 
2. Cut French bread ilito two halves, lengthwise. 
3. Spread each half with the garlic mixture. 
4. Sprinkle with cheese. 
5, Bake in 350 degrees F oven until lightly 
browned. 

Garlic French Fries 

This is a "Main Event" recipe that could well be 
used as a finger-licking, stinkingly good snack by 
itself. You may want to skip the ketchup. The 
flavour stands alone! 

Serves 4 
Ingredients: 4 russet potatoes, peeled and cut 
into 2 x 1'2 inch lengths, 1 qt vegetable oil for 
frying, 2 cloves chopped garlic, garlic salt to 
taste. 

Preparation: 
I . Heat oil to 325 degrees F. 
2. Cook potatoes in oil and remove before they 
start to brown . 
3. Spread on paper towel and refrigerate until 
cold. 
4. When needed refry with chopped garlic. 
5. Add garlic salt, toss and serve. 

More next month ...... . . 



Cl1il~rel1s Comer 
Whilst wc WCI'C iH Amcric.!I. thc big themc iH .!In thc f.!lst foo" I·CSt.!lI-tI·.!IHtS. shops ctc. 
W.!IS thc HCW W .!lIt DisHC~ film Poc.!lhoHt.!lS. This is .!IH CHviroHmCHt.!lll~ friCH"I~ film • 
.!Ibol-tt thc big AmcriC.!IH iS5I-tC. lHN.!IHs. Below .!I few IiHCS .!IH" pictl-tl'CS .!Ibol-tt whM will 
bc .!I1·OI-tH" iH B.!IHgkok SOOH. 

The true stOnj 

Pocahontas stands alone on a rocky cliff, watching the ship 
canying Captain John Smith disappear into the distance. The 
end, fade out. Roll credits. And then what happened you ask? 
Here's what became of the real-life captain and Pocahontas after 
the movie ends: 

Pocahontas thought that John Smith would probably die from his 
wound, so she returned to live with her people. But soon the 
Powhatans and the Jamestown settlers started to fight again - and 
when Pocahontas was 17, the settlers kidnapped her and held her 
for ransom. 
Pocahontas loved at the white settlement for more than a year. 
As a prisoner, she spent her time learning English and the settlers' 
religion, and took the Christian name Rebecca . She caught the 
eye of a settler named John Rolfe; they married and had a child, 
Thomas. 
Soon after Thomas was born, the Virginia Company, the main 
sponsor for the Jamestown settlement, shipped Pocahontas and 
her family to England to show off the company's good 
relationship with the Indians in the New World . 

In London Pocahontas was treated as a celebrity, and even met the King and Queen of 
England/Although Pocahontas didn't know it, John Smith had not died. In fact, since leaving 
Jamestown, he had explored more of the New World, published two books, been captured 
by pirates, escaped, travelled to France, and returned home to England to write and to plan 
more adventures. 

When Smith heard that Pocahontas was in England he went to see her. Pocahontas was 
surprised to see him alive and well . After thinking over all that had happened to her since 
Smith left Jamestown - her husband, her child, her journey - she greeted him as a dear friend . 

A few months later, Pocahontas set sail for Jamestown with her family. But before the 
ship got far, she became very sick, was taken ashore and died within days. Some say the chilly, 
polluted London air caused her death, others say it was heartbreak. Her father died one year 
later. Captain John Smith continued to explore and publish for the next fifteen years, but 
never married. Pocahontas' son, Thomas, was raised in England, but when he turned 20, he 
returned to Virginia - to live in his mother's native land. 
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Cl1il~rel1' 5 Corner 

P"c-.\h"l1t-.\s - Irel1e 13et1-.\rb, tells us she did nothing special at the 
rehearsal, she just read her lines. She worked together with the crew on 
making the dialogue true to American Indian culture. Irene feels she look like 
Pocahontas and a lot of her expressions are there. She 
wished she looked like her when she was I 7. 

P"c-.\h"l1t-.\s - sil1gil1g voice - )l-lbith l{l-lhl1 
used her imagination a lot whilst recording, she looked 
at the story board and thought about the images people 
were going to see on·screen. The best part of the 

recording for her was singing with a 90·piece orchestra. She likes the song 
I' "Colours of the Wind" best and thinks Pocahontas is an incredible young 

woman, dignified and brave, 

Th"m-.\s - -,\11 '1","lI1g El1glish settler - )"hl1 Smith' s best 
friel1b - Christi-.\11 13-.\le. Christian auditioned for the part and had to 
pretend to be younger than he actually is, but in the end the directors decided 
it was bener to let him be himself. He would like to be an explorer like 
Thomas and go off to places like Africa etc. 

13el1 - -.\ )-.\mest"WI1 settler - 13i11'1 C"I1I1"I'1, 
he played the part with his own Sconish accent. Billy first 

tried to do the part with an English accent but hurt his throat so he even tually 
could not speak at all. It was the first time ever he record a speaking role only 
and found it very interesting. But difficult to stand in a huge barn, with a 
microphone, on his own with people looking at him through glass windows. 

C-.\pt-.\il1 ),,1111 Smith - Mel Gibs"l1. would not want to trade places 
with )ohn Smith, he likes living in this century and thinks John was a "bit of a 
rotter" He explains that he is a bit of an explorer himself, as once when he was 
in Thailand he took a motorcycle and rode out of Thailand into Burma. That 
was a scalY thing to do because there was a war on, he did not know he was in 
Burma until someone told him and he got out of there fast. He thinks John 
Smith would not do velY well in the Lethal Weapon movies because he sings 
and his trousers are too tight .. . he'd probably get arrested. 
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Members News 

The Khun Pissamai Memorial Fund 

Those members who have been here some years will 
remember how kind and helpful Khun Pissamai was to all 
members and especially how she welcomed and looked after 
children both in the Lords Restaurant and latterly at the 
Poolisde. 

When she died in February 1993, many members 
spontaneously donated money in her memory, and this led 
to the establishment of the Khun Pissamai Memorial Fund, 
the priority use for which would be the continuing 

, ) 

education of her young grand-daughter, Khun Pakwipa, now ) 

( 

( 
I 

aged 10. 

The generousity of the members and the St. George's 
Society has swelled this fund to Baht 160,000 at the 
present time, and expenditures in 1994 and 1995 for 
school fees, text books and uniforms have so far totalled 
Baht 6, 150 . The fund is administered by a committee 
which I chair, and comprises the Chairman of the British 

Club, the Treasurer, the Chairman of the Personnel Sub Committee and the General Manager. 

The Committee reports to the Club's General Committee which has agreed that Khun Pissamai's grand­
daughter will be sponsored through the fund until the age of 18, and that any further extension of her 
education would depend on the availabili ty of adequate funds, the approval and discretion of the 
general committee and satisfactory educational achievements. The educational needs of the ch ildren 
of other members of British Club staff will be considered when funds are large enough. 

I have written this report therefore to inform you that Khun Pakwipa is being properly cared for, to 
reassure those who contributed to the fund that it is being properly administered, and to r'emind 
members, Club sections and loyal societies that further contributions would be welcome. 

I will give you all an up-date from time to time and especially at the AGM. Meanwhile, my thanks to 
Dugal Forrest, Des Keane, Keith Pearson and David Viccars for their help and guidance as current 
members of the Khun Pissamai Memorial Fund Committee. 

Yours sincerely, 

Bryan Baldwin 

36 

) 

) 



" 

Members Anniversary 

Mr. Eric Morris OBE 

To honour Mr. Eri c Morri s O BE on the 60th anni ve rsary of hi s joining the British Clu b way back 
on 6 .lune 1935. Mr. Morri s was in vited to the Cl ub to receive a framed pictu re of the C lub. a 
commcmorati ve plate and bc made an Honorary Mcmber. The photographs show Mr. Morri s in the 
Churchill Bar wit h thc picture. 

Mr. Morris came to Bangkok in 1935 wi th Dunlop and apart from a spell w ith the Indian Army from 
1939 to 1946 has been here ever since. Mr. Morris is a devotee 01' horse racing and as such has been 
fu ndamcntal in much of the developments made at thc RBSC over the last 40 years. indeed he is s tili 
very active at the RBSC. 

On beha lf of the Chairman. the Committee and all the membersh ip many. many congratulations to 
Mr. Morris. 
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The fun way to meet people, make friends, 
find out the 'How?'s, 'Where?'s and 
'What's on?' in Bangkok and more .... 

The aim of ANZWG is [Q promote friendship, share 
experience and provide a support network 
(especially for newcomers) among Australian and New 
Zealand Expatriate Women living in Thailand. 

The group provides a friendly atmosphere in which [Q 

meet women of all ages and backgrounds: married, 
singles, with and without children. The combined 
experience of our members also provides a great 
resource for bodl old and new members needing [Q 

find information quickly or that is difficult [Q find. 

ACTIVITIES: Weekly: Tennis, Golf, Bridge, 
Mahjong and Kiwala Toddlers. 

As well as the regular 
weekly activities, there is 
a constant flow of other 
events, SUcil as: trips 
away, guest speakers, 
demonstrations, lunches, 
coffee mornings, pub nights, shopping trips 
and lots more ... there is something for everyone! 

MEMBERSHIP is open to Australian and New 
Zealand women, or women married [Q Australian or 
New Zealand men. In addition, women closely 
associated with Australia or New Zealand may be 
eligible for membership. 

Australian-New Zealand Women's Group 
c/o Australian Embassy, 37 South Sathorn Road, Bangkok 10120 

For further information contact our membership ladies: 
Joan: Phone 287 0423 or Moira Phone: 231 5393 

British Womens Group 

To join the British Womens Group or ask for more information please conact the following ladies: 

Chairman 
Vice Chairman 
Membership 

Sue Edwards 
Alison Mann 
Shelagh Blanckenberg 
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. I Theatre .. 

Pantomime Auditions 

Mark your calendars now for audi tion dates fo r the December 
Pantomime, Make sure yo u are free Saturday and Sunday, 
September 16th and 17th (2pm for 7- 11 year o lds and 3.30pm 
fo r Adul ts and Teenagers 12 years and older) and Monday. 
September 18th at 7.30pm also fo r Adults and Teenagers , 
Si ngers should please bring an audition piece, interested actors can 
get a copy of the script from Bonnie Zellerbach (2 86 2 196) 
towards the end of August. Several scripts are under rev iew with 
the current favou rite Robinson Crusoc! Pirates, sword figh ts. sh ips 
and shi pwrccks; what more could we ask for? As yo u know, the 
show will be staged at the Siam City Hotel (aren 't we lucky to 
be invited back!), There will • • be five perfo rmances during the 
December 9th weekend (two on Saturday, two on Sunday and one on the Monday holiday) just like 
last year. Graham Taylor has kindly agreed to be the musical director with the assistance of the ever­
so-able Richard Hopkins in the orchestra pit. Wc still need several key production team peoplc (se t 
designer, props pcople, wardrobc mistress etc,). so p lease call Bonn ie and vo lunteer your time, 
Wi thout a backstage crew. we wo n' t have a producti on, See yo u at auditions, 
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British Club General Committee 
If you have any questions about the British Club or if you have any suggestions 

please call any of the Committee Members below 

Dugal Forrest 

3983807 

Fax 399 1564 

Mike O'Connor 

2340247 

Fax 235 1560 

Des Keane 

2523720 

Fax 256 7472 

\ 

Doug Mather 

3961715-6 

Fax 398 0774 

Mark Partridge 

2873031 

Fax 287 1500 
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Jack Dunford 

2360211 

Fax 236 7000 

Keith Pearson 

2811140 

Fax 281 1209 

David Turner 

279 1234 

Fax 2791234 

/ 

Joy Masood 

2384300 x 21 44 

Fax 238 4969 

Dave Haworth 

2582889 

Fax 260 3235 
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Quote - Unquote 
If English was good enough for Jesus Christ, it's good enough for me. 
A Congressman to Dr. David Edwards, head of the Joint National Committee on Language, about the 
necessity for a commercial nation to be multilingual. 

And Kansas City is at Chicago tonight, or is hat Chicago at Kansas City? Well, no matter, Kansas Ci ty leads in 
the eight, 4 to 4. 
Jerry Coleman, Padres announcer, going through the coreboard on air. 

It's not listed in the Bible, but my spiri tual gift, my specific calling from God, is to be a television talk·show host. 
James Bakker, televangelist, PTL Network and Heritage USA founder. He said this before he was indicted. 

Let me ask you a question for your information. 
Attributed to Gregory Rastoff, 1930s and '40s Hollywood director of films such as Intermezzo. 

Sure, I look like a white man. But my heart is as black as anyone's here. 
George Wallace, Alabama governor and then presidential candidate, during a campaign speech to a largely 
black audience. 

What he does on his own time is up to him. 
Harlon Copeland, sheriff of Bezar County Texas, when one of his deputies was caught exposing himself to 
a child .. 

Today is Father'S Day so everyone out there; Happy Birthday! 
Ralph Kiner, announcer for the New York Mets 

If crime went down 100%, it would sti ll be fifty times higher than it should be . 
Councilman John Bowman commenting on the high crime in Washington D. C. 

China is a big counny, inhabited by many Chinese. 
Charles de Gaulle, president of France. 

We move to Camp David and hide. Tiley can't get in there. 
HR. Haldeman, White House Chief of Staff , on the Watergate stapes, suggesting how they could avoid 
subpoenas. 

Now ride off in all directions. 
J' Michael Curtiz, directing Gary Cooper on a horse. 

I, 

There shou ldn't be hunger, at least hunger unnecessarily of the people who would want otherwise to be fed. 
Robert Carleson, Office of Policy Development. 

My dear Sandby. I'm glad to see you. Pray is it you or your brother? 
Sir W Caulfield, British literary figure, greeting a friend. 

That's part of American greatness, is discrimination. Yes, sir. Inequality, I think, breeds freedom and gives a man 
opportunity. 
Lestter Maddox, ex-governor of Georgia . 

Tile similarities between me an my father are different. 
Dale Berra, Yogi Berra's son. 

It (unemployment insurance) provides prepaid vacations for a segment of our country which has made it a way 
of life. 
President Ronald Reagan. 
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Final Countdown 
I am pleased to be able 
to report that June has 
proved to be a 
particularly good montll 
for the Club financially, 
producing our best 
operating results for the 
year so far. Catering 
sales were particularly 
good and our 
congratulations are due 
to Barry and his staff for 
this success. Hopefully, 
this refiects a response 

from you, the members, to our attempts to encourage 
you to use the Club a little more often, a plea even 
more important for the next two months or so during 
the "silly seasons" when many will be away on annual 
leave. 

July has started off well with the Arabian food 
promotion involving an excellent spread of food, 
prepared with great care and enthusiasm by Barry and 
offered at an extremely competitive price. This was 
followed by the introduction of a totally new menu in 
Lords which, like the previous one, is well worth 
sampling. It is my belief that our F&B facilities have 
never been better and if you have not managed to try 
them lately, I would encourage you to do so, I do not 
think you will be disappointed. 

The Committee is currently looking into the sometimes 
emotive subject of security at the Club. It is our belief 
that the Club is still being accessed far too often by 
persons with no right to be there and, quite frankly, 
unless security is beefed up then this undesirable 
situation will continue. One obvious weakness in our 
current system has been the gate between the Club 
compound and the Neilson Hayes Library. This gate is 
left open each and every day and has never been 
guarded. We have examined the feasibility of arranging 
a guard service for the gate but the additional cost 
involved cannot be justified. The decision has 
therefore been taken to lock this gate permanently. I 
appreciate tllat this will prove an inconvenience to 
those of you who use this gate regularly, but I am sure 
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you will understand the wisdom behind the decision 
and accept it for the general benefit of the Club and 
it's Members at large. Further measures to improve 
security are under investigation, particularly the reo 
design and re'organisation of our entrance·ways. 
More of this as and wilen we have some concrete 
ideas. 

You will note, perhaps, a slightly cheerier note in this 
report tllan has been the case for the last few months. 
We are not out of the woods yet, mind, but if we can 
continue as we have recently, then it should not be 
long before we are. In this context, a number of 
members have shown an interest in obtaining more 
information on the current status of the Club's 
finances and to this end Des Keane, the Treasurer, has 
undertaken to produce some details which will either 
be published in the next issue of this magazine or will 
be the subject of a fiyer. 

Lastly, may I mention the "Member get Member" 
drive which we are about to launch to increase new 
membership infiux. Details are given elsewhere and it 
is our hope that the exciting prizes being made 
available through some very generous sponsorship will 
encourage all of you to recruit the new members we 
need finally to halt the decline in membership that the 
Club has been experiencing over the last year or two. 

Funnily enough, I met a Brit the other day at a golf 
Club who showed interest in being able to play golf 
with the BCGS. When I explained that he would need 
to join the Club first his interest waned with the 
comment "WllO wants to spend his spare time sitting 
at a bar with J whole lot of old fogies listening to their 
complaints about their housemaids". We obviously 
have an image problem too, but this can surely be 
dispelled with a simple invitation to the Club for 
people to see for themselves what we have to offer. So 
give it a tiy and who knows maybe you will be one of 
our lucky winners. 

Dugal Forrest 
Chairman 
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If you're going back to the UK this summer it's certainly wise to pull it out and give it a good airing. You'd also be well 
advised to contact Transpo, Thailand's biggest international moving company. We specialise in taking ·the heat out .:_=_ : 
of household moves. With specialist surveyors, skilled packers and 130 affiliates around the world your shipment ~ 

TRANSPO 
will be handled with care wherever it goes. So don't be left out in the cold, call Transpo on 259-0116. 1l1li""'''''''' 

134 I 28 - l2 101 ATHAKRAVI l , RAMA IV, BANGKOK 10110 TEL ' 259 - 0116 , FAX 258 - 655\ 



We've Taken Lots of Big 
Names For a Ride 

AOIO~S 

ASIA fOU~lIAHO~ ASIAN IIISIIlUIE 
OF TfCII~OlOGVOAUGKOK 

fA'ANA SCHOOL BAK£R- ~'CKENII~ BARING 
RESEARCH BARCLAV!'. OE -lOETE weco BECHTH 

.~ MONDE RIVERSIDE HOTEL ROCHE SATAKE ctHAllANOJ 
SIIANGRI U. HOln SHERATON HOTElS SIAM TEtlmO CITV 

CO LTD smollu PIKE BODEll SINOtlU MAUll SelL CONSULTAUTS 
co lTD SGI'IAR8URGGROUPSGS EUVIRDNMENIAL 

KERRY SECURITIES lEHMAtIN BAOIIiERS lIt/KLATERS AND PAn-IES L YOIIIIAIS 
MALAYSIANEMBASSl MIUOA GROUP tlATIONAl AUSTRALIA 8411K UEW lEAtAU 
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We may only be one y~arold in 
Thailand, but in terms of people, 
technology, equipment and facilities, we­
are mature beyond our age.' We 'thank 

, those that recognised these qualities and , 

.... -UNITED ASIAnc COMPANY lTD UUOCAL WAr-IDEA 
THAI ASIA PACIFIC BREWERY TOl/RUST TIseo 

w 

made our first year such a success. " 
For complete attention to your moving 

neecJs call Mike Ellis, Peter Young or Khun 
Saravith and add your name to the growing 

list of people that we've, taken for a ride. 

m nies 

Santa Fe (Tbailand) Co., Ltd. 
32/F, lumpiniT ower, 1168/92-1 09 RoolO IV ROIio, 

Thungmohomek, Sothorn, Bangkok 1 0120 ~ 
Tel : 662 6797644 Fox : 662 6797647 
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